City of Montello

Public Works Meeting

5/23/2019
Called To Order by Ken Streich at 7:00pm   

Members Present: Karlene Utke, Ken Streich, Barb Barton, Marilyn Merrill

Members Absent: Dennis Schrimpf
Others Present: Mike Kohnke
Motion by Utke/Barton to approve comp time and monthly reports. Some discussion on weekly vs. monthly hours. Motion carried. 
Old Business
1) 2019 Underwood Ave, West Montello Street road construction update
· Kohnke updated: going good, currently in phase 2A, Phase 2B to Park Street should start around first week of June. Some discussion on possible hazardous soil in Phase 2B from old gas station that used to be in area.
· Discussion on KS Energies road work issues from past winter and working with WE Energies to get issues fixed as soon as possible.
2) Vehicle and Equipment maintenance.
· Discussion on plow truck & end loader repairs: Streich feels would be more expensive & vehicles will have more rust if not taken care of this year. Discussion on budget and where committee can get funds to repair this year, went over costs of repairs & budget revision.
· Motion by Barton/Merrill to send budget revision to council for repair of plow truck and end loader. Motion carried.

· Discussion on used of salt over sand in snow plowing operations to help on wear on equipment, but sand fills up storm drains.
New Business:
1) Review with approval of 2018 CMAR
· Discussion on report and overall grade. Discussion on flooding and impact on sewer plant. Kohnke stated plant operator (Ken Kaub) is doing excellent.

· Discussion on frequency of sludge hauling and costs throughout the year.

· Motion by Merrill/Barton to accept 2018 CMAR. Motion carried.
2) Sewer Departments Operations Manager Retirement

· Ken Kaub is retiring as of July 12th, 2019
3) Motion by Barton/Merrill to go into closed session under State Statute 19.85(1)(c)” considering employment, promotion, compensation, or performance evaluation data of any public employee over which the governmental body has jurisdiction or exercises responsibility”. 
4) Committee return to open session under section 19.85(2)
5) Possible Action on Sewer Operations Manager hiring. 
· Motion by Barton/Utke to hire Phillip Smith, with one year probation, for the position of Sewer Department Operations Manager starting at $18.00/hour with $0.50 raise after one year as well as $0.50 raise for both general wastewater and drinking water certifications. Motion carried.
Citizen Comments: Barton asked about ordinance readings, some discussion. Utke stated License & Ordinance Committee had decided 1st readings will now be done at council meetings.
Streich stated storm water utility is no longer a levy item, some discussion on what that the utility entails and Streich wants to investigate further.
Motion by Utke/Barton to adjourn. Motion carried at 7:55 pm.
Minutes by Marie Puterbaugh

